
Site Report – Tanalian – November 2024
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Nate Davis, Principal

Photos & Description of Activities and Events
Start of the second quarter is off to a good start.

Student Government hosted their annual Harvest Fest and raised money through Lynx Lair sales, a Basket
Auction, and a Chili Cook off - all profits are going towards purchasing equipment for their weight room.

Varsity, and JV with Booster funds, went to Newhalen for VB games.

Parent-Teacher Conferences were the first week of November and both days we had early release.

Leading up to VB Regionals, SG had Spirit week. One day was Twin Day.

The Lynx won VB Regionals and are headed to State at Palmer High School on December 4. Follow the
bracket at asaa.org. The Lynx also won the Academic Award. Madeline Thompson (VB official), Cassie
Broscious (Principal-in-training), Patty McCasland (BBRCTE advisor) were all a huge help plus dozens of
volunteers… to eagerly show hospitality to about 85 students/coaches/volunteers. It was a big, fun week!

Student Government hosted a Movie Night: Inside Out II… on Novembert 23 for the student body.

We had an all school Lynx Chat State Spirit Week and Thanksgiving celebration on Wednesday, November 27.
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Personnel Update
Kacy attended the AKSCA conference in Anchorage.

A couple new community members are in the process of signing up to be substitutes.

Classroom Highlights
Plate Tectonic student-created models (HS Social Studies class: Earth/Space)
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Alaska- The Great Land (AK History Class)
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LSAC Activity
LSAC elections at Nov 20 meeting. Leo was elected for Seat A. Jen Opland was appointed Alternate.

Community Engagement
PAIC hosted a borough community planning meeting and purchased food for Lisa to cook and sell to help
raise money for the Tanalian Lunch Bank - Super Nachos & Root Beer Floats - they were a hit! Plus a lot of
people stayed for the meeting, and won door prizes. PAIC then donated the extra funds not spent on the
meal to the Tanalian Lunch Bank!
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Community members Mark and Caleb, certified VB referees, helped Madeline officiate regional VB games,
and Sherri, Patti, Niki, and students volunteered to run the scoreboard and books. Couldn’t do it without
them!

Professional Development
SafeSchools Training was completed by all classified staff this month.

Pupil % Attendance K-12
Tanalian students were in attendance 92.6% for September through November.

Student and Staff Safety
Sow and three cubs, and a boar, may have finally left the village. But there was a wolf sighting just before
Thanksgiving.

Other

Working with students on the cool weird couch.

See State VB Bracket next page.
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